Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

WARD - Rick and Dawn are delighted to announce the birth of their second child, a girl, Mary Elizabeth Cullen, on August 12, 1990, at the Barric Memorial Hospital. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. R.P. Ward of Montreal and Mr. and Mrs. Wm. A. Cullen of Howick.

DIED

KIRKEY, Gary Lee - Mr. Gary Lee Kirkey age 42 of 1244 Mulmar Court, Pickering, Ontario, died Sunday, Sept. 30, 1990 in the Ajax-Pickering Hospital in Ajax, Ont. after a lengthly illness. Born in Cornwall, Ont., on Oct. 21, 1947 he was the son of Gerald and Rita Haineault Kirkey. He graduated from Huntingdon Academy and Mac-Donald College in Montreal. He had worked in the Montreal and Toronto areas as a supervisor for the pension fund for C.P. Rail for the past 25 years. He was married to the former Victoria Derochie on June 21, 1969 in St. Mary's Church in Fort Covington, N.Y. She survives. Besides his wife, he is survived by his mother, Mrs. Rita Kirkey of Huntingdon, Quebec; 2 sons: Marc and Dean both at home and by a sister Mrs. Denny Janice Lefebvre of Huntingdon, Que, and by his maternal grandmother, Mrs. James Rafferty of Cornwall, Ont. Mr. Kirkey was af-filiated with the Pickering Baseball Assoc, for eight years as a coach. Calling hours were held in the Cappiello-McKenzie & Cosgrove Funeral Home in Fort Covington, N.Y. on Sunday, Oct. 7, 1990, from 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. Funeral services were held Monday at 10 a.m. in St. Mary's Church in Fort Covington. Burial was in the parish cemetery. Memorials may be made to the Fort Covington Rescue Squad or the Cancer Society.

GRADUATION



Congratulations to Dr Judy Dorais who graduated this summer from the Faculty of Medicine at the University of Monfreal. She is the daugher of Delma Dorais, Terrebonne, Québec and the grand-daughter of Marie-Rose Dorais, Huntingdon, Qué. Judy is majoring in Obstetrics and Gynaecology.

DIED

BOULERICE, Gerald -

At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Quebec, on Wednesday, September 26, 1990. Gerald Boulerice aged 63 years. Husband of Jeannine Latreille, Hemmingford, Quebec, father of Allan and Dennis of Montreal, son of Bertha and late Wilfred Boulerice, Mooers, N.Y., member of St-Romain's Catholic Church, Hemmingford, Knights of Columbus, American Mooers, Legion, Mooers V.F.W., was a carpenter in Mooers and Rouses' Point all his life. Survived by sisters Marjorie (Mrs. David Dunckin) of Valleyforge Pensylvania, Irene (Mrs. Donald Racette), Plattsburgh, Bernadette (Mrs. Dick Trombly), Ruth (Mrs. Edward Polsick) Mooers Fork, sister-inlaw Joanne Boulerice, Plattsburgh and brother of the late Gilbert Boulerice, Resting at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain Hemmingford. Funeral service was held at St-Romain's Church Saturday, September 29th at 11 a.m.

BROWNRIDGE, Grace -Beloved wife of Jack, formerly of Hemmingford, passed away September 26, 1990, in Mississauga. Survived by her son John (Debbie) and daughter Elaine (Chuck) and five grandchildren. Funeral service was held on Saturday, September 29. Will be sadly missed by her friends in Hemmingford. In lieu of flowers a donation to the Memorial Fund St-Luc Anglican Church, hemmingford would be appreciated.

TREPANIER,

Olivier - At the B.M.P. Hospital, Cowansville, on September 22, 1990, at the age of ninety-two years, Mrs. Lucienne Latulipe. Beloved wife of the late Dr. Olivier Trépanier, Dentist, of Farnham. Dear mother of Mr. and Mrs. Paul-O. Trépanier of Granby, Dr. and Mrs. Marc Trépanier of St. Lambert, Mr. and Mrs. farold Rutledge (Lise) of Ottawa, Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Julien (Jocelyne) of Ville St. Laurent, Dr. and Mrs. Russell Spoto (Michele) of Thousand Oaks, California. Also survived by many grandchildren and greatgrandchildren, a sister, Alberte Bibaud of Valleyfield, nieces and nephews. Funeral Saturday, Sep-tember 29 from St. Romauld Church, Farnham. Burial at St. Anicet Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

We, the family of the late James O'Hare would like to express their heartfelt thanks to all those who expressed their condolences through words of sympathy, phone calls, beautiful floral arrangements, cards, generous donations in his memory, mass cards and by coming to the Funeral Parlor, A special thanks to the Legion Members Branch 81 who acted as honorary pallbearers, the Ladies Auxiliary of the Branch for the delicious lunch served after the funeral and friends and neighbors for food brought to our home. Words would never express our appreciation. Please accept this as a personal thanks to all and everyone.

Norah, Neil (Paulette) and Rucie O'Hare

We would like to thank Dr. Vandor and the maternity staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for their excellent care. We would also like to thank our family, friends and relatives for the flowers, cards and gifts.

Rick, Dawn and Mary Ward

We wish to thank Dr. Vandor, Dr. Blondie, ambulance personnel Jean and Carole, Father Charlebois, Father Clement, many thanks for all the beautiful flowers, donations to cancer society, Ladies Auxiliary, masses, and many cards and expressions of sympathy on the passing of a dear husband and father.

The Leayman family

We would like to thank the Huntingdon C.L.S.C. for the care they gave Gerald while he was sick at home. Also to Dr. Raymond Lemieux and the nursing staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the kindness and care given him while he was in hospital. To Rev. Neil Wallace, Rev. Gordon Bannerman & Rev. Oliver Carmichael for their visits. To our relatives, friends and neighbours for visiting the funeral home, cards, phone calls, food and any other act of kindness at the time of Gerald's death. All were very much appreciated.

Beryl Moore The Moore & Hamilton families

A sincere thanks to Dr. George Lefebvre and the staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the excellent care and kindness Jim received while he was a patient there. It was very much appreciated. Norah, Neil (Paulette)

and Rucie O'Hare

CARD OF THANKS

My sincere thanks to Dr. Blonde, and all nursing staff for excellent care and kindness to me, while I was in Hospital. Special thanks to those who visited, sent flowers, gifts and cards. All greatly appreciated.

Anne Welburn

IN MEMORIAM

BROWN, Art - In loving memory of a wonderful husband and father who passed away a year ago October 6th at the age of 36.

"I'll always miss dreamining my dreams with you."

> Dad, love you always Christopher

ELLIOT, Ross - In loving memory of a dear husband and father who passed away on October 7, 1988.

The sadness still comes over us,

The tears still often flow. We miss you as much today As we did two years ago. Always in our hearts, Anne, Greg, Carolyn, Heather & Ian.

HAMPSON-O'CONNOR, Edna - In loving memory of Edna Hampson-O'Connor who passed away October 2, 1981.

Going through chambes The winter was here The ground was trozen We could feel your trembling.

Then the spring came
The grass became wet and
muddy
But we could hear you

Summer has arrived Everything was green But we could feel your

But we could feel your pain. Now the fall is here The leaves from the trees are falling,

The wind is blowing. Nature has given up beautiful weather And fell apart On October 2nd, 1981

And we couldn't understand why You had to go to another world, apart from us, But with the years that went

We all went through changes; Now we look up into the sky at night time We see the stars shining

We see the stars shining And it reminds us of your bright hazel eyes, And then when we see the moon We can sense your smiling

Then the day comes
The sun shining bright
We can see your whole face
shining through the sky;
And that makes us understand better,

Hope that you are very happy in Heaven. We think and pray for you each day. We miss you and love you very much from all your children.

Johanne, Helene, Linda Sylvie, Léon, Vénélia, and Elzéar Jr. O'Connor er i

Obituary

The Late James P. O'Hare

rees who assembled at Rolph's hardware store, fondly known around town as "The Liar's Club". Also shown is the late Leo-Paul Legault a former Town alderman. The Liar's Club now meets at the Huntingdon Post Office each morning.

The Huntingdon community was saddened by the recent passing of James of his many years of Emery James O'Hare.

the recent passing of James Patrick O'Hare at the Huntingdon County Hospital on September 15th, where he had been a patient for the past two years; he was in his eighty-second year. A funeral service was held at St. Joseph's Church in Huntingdon on Tresday

A funeral service was held at St. Joseph's Church in Huntingdon on Tuesday, September 18, with Father Gabriel Clement officiating, assisted by Harold Higgins and Douglas Burns. The Pallbearers were Clifford Wilson, James Smythe, Malcolm McNaughton, Jon Proudfoot, Gordon Tannahill and Rosairio Taillefer.

Jim O'Hare spent his whole working life in the Postal Service, starting first at the age of sixteen delivering mail by horse and buggy on the Huntingdon rural routes with his father Neil. He later worked in the Huntingdon Post Office with Norman McCrimmon until he joined the Canadian Army during the second World War, where he was attached to the Army Postal Service in England.

Many local people who had sons, or husbands, serving overseas, would be pleasantly surprised on receiving their mail to find a bit of Jim's humour written on the back of their letters, proof that these had passed through his hands.

On his discharge from the Army in 1946 he returned to the Huntingdon Post Office and was appointed Postmaster, a position that he held until his retirement in 1974. He was honoured with a retirement party by his many friends, his Legion Comrades, his fellow horse lovers, and his many happy Post Office customers, in recognition of his many years of friendly and efficient service. During his retirement he spent many happy hours, until his final illness would no longer allow him, enjoying his hobby of racehorses.

The late James O'Hare (left) was a member of the group of Huntingdon reti-

He is survived by his wife Norah Miller, his son Neil and his wife Paulette, and his daughter Rucie. He is also survived by his two grandchildren Erin and Emery James O'Hare. He had one brother, Thomas, now living in Montreal who also survives him. He was predeceased by two sisters, Ena, and Rucie (Mrs. Austin Lefebvre). During his lifetime he made many friends, he will now be missed by all of them; as well as by his family who are left to mourn.



Fond of Horses -- Likes Pigeons Too

Many persons in Huntingdon and District will be pleased to see the happy smile on the face of their former courteous and obliging Postmaster's Assistant, as he makes friends with the pigeons in famous part of London England, Pte. J.P. O'Hare is with the Canadian Postal Corps, Canadian Army Overseas. Quite a number of local people have received letters from overseas with the pencilled initials of Pte. O'Hare on them. He is quite well, and apparently just as fond of pigeons as he is of horses. (PHoto and caption taken from the 1940's of The Gleaner, contributed by a friend of the Late Mr. O'Hare)

The Late J. Renaud Caza

J. Renaud Caza

On September 27th, at the Montreal General Hospital, at the age of sixtythree, beloved husband of Margaret (Crawford), precedeased by his parents, Bella (Quenneville) and Romé Caza, father of Bill, Joey and Linda; Father-inlaw of Roland Daoust; grandfather of Jordan. Mark, Saffron, Noah and Hope; brother of Carmen, Maurice, Yves, Andrée, Mircille and Camille. Predeceased by brother Avila.

Born in St. Anicet July 19th, 1927, he attended local schools, thence to Rigaud, College Bourget, then the University of Montreal.

In 1950 Renaud worked at Canadian Arsenals Ltd., where he met Margaret. They married in 1952. In 1953, while working as Sales Manager for Chas. Cusson Ltee, Montreal, Renaud laid the groundwork for what is now J.R. Caza & Frere Inc. in St. Anicet.

Member of the Ordre des Ingénieurs du Québec, Renaud was Mayor of St. Anicet in 1980-81, fulfilling the balance of therm of deceased Mayor-in-office, Lucien Perron.

A man who could get things done, Renaud met the challenges in his life decisively. His was a life full of the joys of accomplishment.

In April 1989, the St. Anicet Chamber of Commerce honored him as personality of the year. Four months later he was diagonsed as having lung cancer. It was another challenge, and he faced it with courage. In July 1990, he left hospital to participate in the bicentennial Caza Reunion, and a civic reception in his honor.

After a year of combatting his illness Renaud lost the battle. A man of humor, good will and high principles, he will be missed, and remembered, by his fahily, his friends and his community.

Donations to: Oncology Center Fund, Room 5766, Montreal General Hospital, 1650 Cedar Ave, Montreal, Que, H3G 1A4



Mr. and Mrs. Ray Woods are pleased to announce the upcoming marriage of their daughter DONNA LEE to

MR. ROBERT KURT MATTHEW WALLAR
Mr. Wallar is the son of Robert and
the late Barbara and stepson of Dorothy.
The wedding will be held on
October 13th, 1990 at 3 p.m.
at the Melbourne Ridge United Church
near Richmond, Quebec.